
Headteacher’s Newslet ter 25.11.22  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Where have the past few weeks gone? It only feels like yesterday that I was writing the first 
newsletter and welcoming everybody back. Much has happened since the last newsletter and 
so there is lots to share. 
 
Thank you to those that booked a Parents’ Evening consultation in Autumn Term 1, I hope the 
discussions were useful and gave you an insight into your child’s progress and attainment so 
far this year.  Autumn Term reports will be sent out to parents of pupils in KS1 & KS2  at the 
end of the term and Key stage 1 & 2 parents and carers are invited into school on December 
15th for our Curriculum Celebration Afternoon.  
 
On Friday 21st October we celebrated the feast of our school’s patron saint, St Ursula. During 
that week  the children were reminded of the story of Saint Ursula. Saint Ursula was not afraid 
to stand up for her faith. She shared her faith with others and encouraged other young peo-
ple to follow a Christian life. For that reason we look to her when we are feeling lost as we 
know St Ursula will lead us in the way of Christ. Children were reminded that St Ursula was an 
intelligent, outgoing and friendly girl. She was deeply spiritual and at an early age had dedi-
cated herself to God.  
 
On this feast day we not only celebrated the feast day of our Patron Saint, St Ursula, but also 
the commissioning of our new Pupil Chaplains. At the start of the year, Miss Gilligan (RE Lead) 
offered our Year 6 pupils the opportunity to apply for the role of Pupil Chaplain. Twenty three 
Pupils applied!             
 
Myself and Miss Gilligan had the pleasure of reading all the applications, and after being short 
listed the children were invited for a formal interview. Our 23 applicants were asked about 
their faith and how they could enhance the faith of our school. It was a privilege hearing all of 
our Year 6 applicants   reflect on 
how their faith has affected their 
lives. 
 
Congratulation to our 2022-2023 
Pupil Chaplains who were        
commissioned in front of the    
entire St Ursula’s family. 
 
Mr Ashburn. 

# 5 

1 St Jude’s 99.58% 

2 St Paul’s 99.58% 

3 St Martin’s 99.57% 

4 St Anne’s 98.75% 

5 St Matthew’s 98.33% 

5 St Luke’s 98.33% 

Top f ive  

‘ 

Breakfast  Club  

 The Breakfast Club is open. To book a 

place for your child/ren please use our 

Schoolcomms booking system. If you 

require any help or guidance with this 

booking system, please contact the 

School Office on 01708 345200. 
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Parent workshops 
Thank you to those who attended the EYFS & Key Stage 1 phonics workshops led by Mrs 
Stone. During these workshops Mrs Stone spoke about the Read Write Inc. scheme that is 
used at St. Ursula’s Catholic Primary School and explained how parents and carers can sup-
port their children with their phonics development at home. Resources were shared and par-
ents were given the opportunity to watch a live phonics lesson led by Mrs Stone. 

Mrs Kent— Deputy SENDCO 
At St Ursula’s we now have a new Deputy SENDCo (Mrs Kent) in 
addition to our SENDCo (Mrs Butler). Many of our families have 
worked closely with Mrs Butler over the years and I wanted to 
make you aware that Mrs Kent is now part of the SEND team and 
will be part of the ongoing support we provide. Mrs Kent will be 
working in collaboration with Mrs Butler to develop and oversee 
the school’s support for SEND pupils. Both Mrs Butler and Mrs 
Kent are here to provide advice and guidance on supporting  
pupils with SEN, so please do not hesitate to contact them if you 
would like to discuss our SEND support further.  



The core values of our school focus on high expectations for all learners, developing 

skills for life, encouraging good self-esteem and developing a set of core moral values 

based upon the teachings of Jesus Christ. These values are core to every part of our 

lives and are reflected in the way that we treat each other, the way that we look for 

every day opportunities to help those in need and in the example that we demon-

strate to all those we meet.  

This Half-term, we will be introducing our brand new “School Value Awards” that will 

be given during our weekly achievement assemblies. There is an award for each of 

our 5 values: 

Faith 

Respect 

Kindness 

Honesty  

Resilience 

These 5 trophies will be awarded to 5 different pupils, who have lived out our Gospel 

Values. These trophies will be taken back to class and displayed on our prayer tables.  

Celebrating our School Values 

Cultural Diversity week 
As part of our Cultural  Diversity Week  here  at St Ursula’s, our Year 6 pupils transformed their 2 classrooms into international food mar-
kets with children selling food and drinks from a country they had chosen to research as part of their CLC topic. During this day, classes 
from Year 2 to Year 5 were invited to visit the international food markets to purchase treats and take part in games and   raffles. This day 
was a HUGE success and it was wonderful to see members of our school community celebrating diversity. 

In addition to the wonderful food, Year 1 to 4 took part in a Spanish workshop, where the Spanish language was brought alive through 
singing, dancing, games and performances.  

Child and Family counselling SERVICES 
Parents are now able to access direct support for their child by referring them to Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society’s Child and Family 

Counselling Services. A team of highly experienced Counsellors, Specialist Child and Adolescent Counsellors and Play Therapists are availa-

ble within the counselling teams. They offer support to children, young people and parents through talking, play and art therapy. They 

provide therapy to children, young people and families and support many different issues such as:  

Anxiety - Bereavement - Parental separation and family issues or conflict - Bullying - Self harm - Identity  

If you are worried about your child and would like to talk to the Child and Family Counselling Services, please either email Catherine  at 

cmunns@bccs.org.uk or call on 07792 732206 and they will be happy to help.  had contacted a number of professional services to assist 

me in helping my  

After 15 years of Service Mrs Bell will be saying      
farewell to St Ursula’s Catholic Primary School. During 
her time at St Ursula’s, Mrs Bell has had a considerable 
impact on the whole school community, in particular 
our pupils and their families. I’m sure you will all join 
me in thanking Mrs Bell for her contribution to our 

school and wishing her well with the future.  

Goodbye Mrs BELL 
 Today our pupils and staff came into school    

wearing orange in support of Saint Francis    

Hospice. We  would like to thank you for   

fundraising for this worthy cause. Your donations will 

help their patients and families. If you forgot to send in 

your 50p donation, please do so on Monday.  

Go Orange 




